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Low Oxygen believed responsible for massive Lake Erie fish kill
By Jeffrey L. Frischkorn, News-Herald, news-herald.com 
A massive fish kill discovered Saturday along the Lake Erie shoreline from near Headlands Beach State Park and west to the Wildwood unit of Cleveland Lakefront State Park is suspected to be the result of low dissolved oxygen in the water.

Jason Keller, the Ohio Division of Wildlife officer assigned to Lake County, said most of the fish were fresh-water drum, commonly called sheephead — largely a bottom-dwelling fish species.

“There were a couple of walleye and yellow perch but most were sheephead,” Keller said.

Keller said the recent, strong northeast winds most likely transported oxygen-starved water toward the Ohio shoreline.
Without a rich supply of dissolved oxygen in the water the fish probably died by suffocation, he said.

“When I arrived down at the beach there will still fish gasping for air,” Keller said.

Keller said he took samples of the dead fish to the Wildlife Division’s Fairport Harbor Research Station.

A look at the fishes’ livers did not show them to be white, a marker for the deadly fishing-killing virus, VHS, Keller said as well.

Keller also said he received telephone calls from citizens who expressed concern at finding so many dead fish along the shoreline.

